Dear NTSC Parents and Skaters,

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I would like to thank you all for standing behind the club during this unusual time. Thank you for your patience and understanding as we work through the challenges that this environment has created.

This season we are facing considerable financial strain. Due to the restrictions on session sizes and low enrollment we are having to trim some of our spending. We have done this by removing ice time that was not self-funding and standardizing the length of our afternoon and evening sessions to one hour. Starting October 1st, you will see a revised schedule where start and end times have been altered to allow for the session lengths to be consistent.

At the STARSkate level, all sessions are priced the same regardless of the session length. If your session was shortened you will not receive a refund. Session capacity limits mean we cannot fund the extra time on these sessions this year. We hope to return to a more stable environment next season.

Due to low enrollment, we have decided to cancel our Monday Parent and Tot class, Wednesday early morning sessions, Wednesday Parent and Tot 4 – 4:30 pm, as well as our Adult class on Thursday afternoons.

We do not take the cancelling of programs or ice time lightly. We want our skaters to have every opportunity to skate during this challenging time. The board has made these difficult decisions to ensure the club remains viable for this and future seasons.

We know there will be a day, not too far away when we will all be able to gather and skate again as a community. Until that day, we will do everything we can to keep NTSC strong.

Kindest Regards,

Stephanie Woloviec

NTSC. Board President